MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 23rd APRIL 2014 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Cllr’s Brian Thomas, Sheena Duller Eifion Smith, Gwyneth Davies and PCSO John Evans.

Apologies were received from Cllr’s Christian Pateman and Nick McNally.

Matters Arising; 

Defibrillator

Around 15 to 20 people have expressed an interest in taking the training to use the defibrillator. Cllr Gwyneth Davies is to contact Mr Glan Davies of the British Heart foundation to arrange a training evening.  

WMS;

Cllr Sheena Duller has sent the new wording for the signs back to Helena Douglas of WMS today. She has been informed that shooting will restart soon on the common land above Ysbyty Ystwyth and that they have other areas of land now where they can take their clients so shooting may not be as frequent up there.

Also with regard to the track leading to the common land, there are a lot of motorcycles using this now and it is breaking up badly.
The clerk was asked to contact the rights of way officer to inform them of this.

Sewage Works;

Cllr Ifan Davies has informed the clerk that a meeting has taken place with regard to ownership of the sewage works and that if Welsh Water do not agree to take over the site the Ceredigion County Council will put in a new holding tank on site.

Notice boards;

The clerk is to ask Mr Owen Hopkins for a new quote for notice boards for the community.

Public toilets;

The clerk was asked to write to Ceredigion County Council to inform them that since the closure of the public toilets people are now going around the back of the building to urinate.
There was no other business; the next meeting will be the A.G.M. in May.

